MARCH 2021 WOODLAWN PARK VIRTUAL COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council met virtually on Monday, March 15, 2021.

Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell. Also in attendance were Chief Mike

Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and Attorney Matt Carey. Doug Watson was

absent.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The online meeting

began with The Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the Minutes for the February 2021 meeting. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the minutes and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All

voted aye and the minutes were accepted.

Gloria Curran gave the Treasurer's Report for February 2021. George Langford

made a motion to accept the report and Tom Nunn seconded the motion. All

voted aye and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had an Open Records Request this month and sent it to Gloria Curran

to take care of.

Chief Koenig gave his report for February 2021. City Citations: 3, City Warnings: 8,

State Citations: 0, All Assists: 21, Police Backup: 0, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 0,

Reports: 0. Gasoline \$129.69, Gallons 51.112. Miscellaneous Expenses: \$79.19 for

the Annual Report, light bulbs, etc. He has been working late night shifts hoping

to deter car thefts.

Variance Request: None

Guests: None

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Mayor's Report:

Chief Koenig secured a locksmith in Woodlawn Park to change some locks for City Hall. Gloria Curran has been working with him to get his business license. The Code Enforcement Board has asked him to pay for the last three years by February 19, 2021. No payment has been paid. The Board waived 10 years worth of fees. (\$750.00) He has not yet been cited for not paying his fees. His business is listed with the State as a Woodlawn Park address. Mike Koenig asked if there is an ordinance regarding this issue. Yes, there is. The Council suggested giving him a Citation Warning to pay \$75 per year for the Business Fee.

Last Summer, The Eline Company redeveloped 702 Beechwood Road. The plan for 702 is an indoor growth facility, however, it will not begin for a year to a year and a half. They have discussed short term leasing for a Welding and Storage Company.

The snow delayed recycling this month. When that happens, the make up day is the next pick-up date.

Covid Update: The state of Kentucky has had a 9-week decline and has given over one million vaccines. Jefferson County has been out of the Red Zone for the last two weeks. The goal is to return to City Hall for meetings by May or June.

The Spring Junk Pick-up is scheduled after the City Yard Sale on June 26, 2021.

Council Focus:

City Hall: Greg Claypool had nothing new to report. City Hall is still unavailable for rental.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported he has straightened the street sign at Alicent and Walser. The Stop sign at Wingate has been repaired.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson was absent.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown issued two permits this month. #155 on 2/17/21 to Carolyn Greenwell to put in an inground pool and fence at 6829 Green Meadow Circle. #156 to Dean Carver at 6843 Green Meadow Circle for a 10 foot section of fence.

Drainage and Block Watch: George Langford reported that he was out on 2/28/21 during a storm checking and cleaning storm drains.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell had nothing new to report but asked about a neighborhood food pantry. There is one at St. Matthew's Area Ministry if anyone needs one.

George Langford made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 4/19/2021

Merrih

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor